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Hot School Meals

Don’t forget to order your child’s hot school 
meal by midnight on Monday’s for the 

following week.
www.hotmealsonwheels.com

————————

Up Coming Events 

w/c 3rd July

Monday 3rd July:
Class Photos
Y1 & Y2 Magic Show – 3:30 – 4:15
Y3 Disco – 4:30 – 5:30
Parents Evening (Parks Class only)

Tuesday 4th July:
Parents Evening (All Classes)

Wednesday 5th July – Strike Day – School 
partially closed as detailed in recent 
letters
Y4 Disco – 4:30 – 5:30

Thursday 6th July:
Y6 Royal Signals Museum Trip
Parents Evening (All Classes)

Friday 7th July – Strike Day – School 
partially closed as detailed in recent 
letters

————————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from 
school please contact the school office: 
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 
If leaving a message or sending an email 
please give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group
Reason for Absence—e.g. high temperature, 
sore throat, sickness etc. and if you are 
taking them to the GP then please give this 
information too.

Thank you

Year 2 Update

Year 2 have been incredibly busy since coming back from 
half term. We started our Great Escape project with a voice 
note from a very scared Gretel who was asking for our help 
to save her and Hansel from the wicked witch. The children 
immediately started designing and making a getaway car to 
get Hansel and Gretel away from the witch. They have 
needed to measure, saw and join lots of materials ready for 
their outcome to parents on the 14th July. 

The children in Year 2 have been amazing scientists and 
have been asking questions about why and how colour 
drains and changes when it comes in contact with water. 
They used a variety of different pens to test and answer the 
questions they had. What super scientists they were! 

The children all participated in our fantastic sports day on 
Wednesday. It was so wonderful to see the children getting 
involved and showing great team work in all the activities. 
The children loved having their parents watch them and 
particularly enjoyed the parent race so thank you to the 
parents who got involved! 

We are so proud of what our Year 2 children have achieved 
this year and it has been an absolute pleasure to be their 
teachers. 

Miss Vahidi 
Year 2 Lead

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/


PTFA Update

Discos & Magic Show

Due to School strikes some changes
have been made as follows:

Year 1 & Year 2- Magic show 3.30-4.15pm - Monday 3rd July –
Children stay after school and DO NOT require a change of clothes. 
Year 3 - Disco 4.30-5.30pm - Monday 3rd July. 
Year 4 – Disco 4.30-5.30pm – Wednesday 5th July. 
Years 5 & 6 – Disco 5.30-6.30pm – Friday 14th July 
Drop off and pick up will be via the year 3 & 4 side gate, please walk 
down and round to the side door.
Please visit our Facebook Page and Class List App for further details

Frozen Friday’s

We will be selling frozen ice pops on Friday 
after school, 50p, CASH ONLY –
Available while stocks last!

Y6 Autograph Books
Please get in touch with us if you’d like to purchase one £4 Each

Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We’ve restocked our ‘pre-loved’ rail in the office with lots of items. 
Honesty box is on the office counter.
We’re always happy to receive uniform donations. Just pop them in a 
bag in leave under the ‘pre-loved’ rail.
We also sell new Uniform, please get in touch if you would like to 
place an order.

How to reach us:
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
Email Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk

PTFA Planning Meeting - Sunday 16th July
The Crown Pub 7:30pm
Planning meeting for the new Academic Year – We thought holding a 
meeting on a Sunday would enable some more parents to attend. 
Everyone’s welcome to come along and join in with the planning, feel 
free to come along and join us, we would love to see more of you 😊

----------------

Summer Reading Challenge
This year's Summer Reading Challenge has a 
physical activity theme and is called 'Ready, Set, 
Read!'. It is games, play and sport related with 
an emphasis on keeping minds and bodies active 
over the holidays

Please see the activity sheet at the end of the newsletter.
There is also a lovely little animation video available on YouTube that 
gives a brief outline of the challenge for older children.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8

School Nursing Team

Dorset Youth's Homepage

Please see the link above to the Dorset 
Youth site which holds a wealth of 
information about resources and help for 
young people in the Dorset and BCP areas. It 
has been designed by young people for 
young people.

BCHA Domestic Abuse Support 
Drop-Ins:

Kinson Library, Wimborne Road, BH11 9AW 
- Every Thursday between 11:00 and 1:00
Cornerstone Baptist Church, Holloway Ave, 
West Howe, BH11 9JR. Every Monday from 
10am–12 midday
West Howe Children's Centre, 29 Moore 
Avenue, BH11 8AU. Every Tuesday between 
10am-12pm
YMCA Bournemouth, 56 Westover Rd, BH1 
2BS. Every Monday between 3pm-5pm

https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8
https://dorsetyouth.com/


Summer Holiday Activities

Please see the attached flyers 

at the end of the newsletter for 

information about Summer Holiday Activities

----------------

Lost Property

Please come and check the lost property boxes at the Office. It is 
again overflowing with unnamed jumpers and cardigans. Any 
unclaimed items will be recycled/ donated to the PTFA.

----------------

School Photo Day

Say CHEESE! Monday 3rd July is school class photograph day.
All children need to wear their school uniform (including ties if 
wearing a shirt) and NOT PE kit. If wearing a summer dress, 
please also wear your school jumper/cardigan for the 
photograph.
Hair must be neat, tidy and long hair needs to be tied back.

----------------

Governor Survey for Parents 

Please refer to the e-mail sent today regarding this year’s 
Governor survey.

Every year, we ask parents to complete our survey so we can 
seek their views and gather data to help us review the impact of 
the improvements the school is making. You can complete this 
year’s survey via our Survey Monkey link:

https://forms.office.com/e/VrpCp6dZwh

Alternatively you can complete a paper-based survey. Our School 
Ambassadors will be in the playground distributing paper copies 
of the survey each day next week or you can pick up a copy from 
the school office if you prefer. 

The closing date for responses is 12pm on 10th July 2023.

Thank you for contributing your views to the Local Governing 
Body, we really appreciate you taking the time to complete the 
survey.

Hannah Staddon

Chair of Hill View Local Governing Body

----------------

WIZARDS
For  30 June 2023 

YR – Darleena B
Y1 – Archie R
Y1 – Emre K
Y1 – Emils M
Y2 – Kara C

Y2 – Hollie W
Y3 – Sofia H
Y3 – Luke T

Y3 – Florence M
Y5 – Emmett B

Y5 – Ellis E
Y5 – Eva W

Y6 - Secondary School Transition Day

The Enchanted Wood – Enid Blyton

When Joe, Beth and Franny move to a new 
home, an Enchanted Wood is on their 
doorstep. And when they discover the Faraway 
Tree, that is the beginning of many magical 
adventures! Join them and their friends 
Moonfaced, Saucepan Man and Silky the fairy 
as they discover which new land is at the top 
of the Faraway Tree.

Reading Focus

https://forms.office.com/e/VrpCp6dZwh








 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Multi-Sport Camp at Victoria Avenue Tennis Club 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Tennis Bound will be running BRAND NEW Multi-Sport camps at 
Victoria Avenue Lawn Tennis Club for ages 5-12 years on a first 
come first serve basis (VERY Limited Spaces!). 
 
Our camps involve sports such as Tennis, Football, Dodgeball, 
Hockey, Basketball and many more fun games and activities and 
run from 9am – 3pm. 
     

Dates & Prices: 
 

• 24th – 28th July (9am - 3pm) 

• 31st – 4th August (9am - 3pm) 

• 7th – 11th August (9am - 3pm) 
 

• £25 Full Day 

• £100 Full Week 

• 20% Siblings Discount (each child receives this) 
 

All coaches are insured, have first aid training and DBS checked. 
 
Please contact us if you would like any further information. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you soon. 

 

Kind regards, 
William Bound. 

 
 
BOOK NOW 
 
email us at: 
info@tennisbound.co.uk  
 

FROM AS 
LITTLE AS 
£18 PER 

DAY 

Summer 
Multi-Sport 

Camps 




